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A project is underway to deliver the new Nirimba Fields Public School to meet the current 
population needs and future enrolment growth. In the short term, a purpose-built temporary 
primary school opened on Day 1 Term 1 2024 for Kindergarten to Year 6 on the southern 
border of the permanent school site, located at the corner of Triton Parade and Nabthorpe 
Parade, Nirimba Fields.  
 

Restoring the permanent school site 

Work has started to restore the permanent school site to its original condition by removing 
stockpiles of soil that were moved during the construction of the temporary school facilities. 

These works are expected to finish in the week starting 17 June 2024, weather permitting.  

The area is fenced off and will remain out of bounds to students and staff. Any work that may 
create moderate dust levels will not take place on windy days or during times when students 
are outside, such as during recess and lunch breaks.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community are our highest 
priority, and we will minimise impacts on the community at every opportunity. 

Working hours 

Working hours are 7 am to 4 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 4 pm on Saturday. No work will 
take place on Sundays or public holidays. The community will be notified if any works outside 
of these hours are required.  
 

Contact us  

If you have any questions about this work, you can contact us by email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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